
BASHER COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
Regular Quarterly meeting 
Scenic Park Elementary School Cafeteria  
Meeting Minutes, November 10, 2022 
 
President Jim Wojciehowski, present 
Vice President Chad Hufford, present 
Secretary Margaret Nelson, present 
Treasurer Jeff Allen, excused absent 
At-Large members: Safety Patrol Troy Weiss excused absent, LRSA Ted Trueblood present 
Past President Don Crafts, present 
Council members attendance list at the end of the minutes. 
 
Meeting Called to order at 7:01 am by President Jim Wojciehowski 
 
President’s Report, Jim Wojciehowski 
Jim reported the following: 
*Updated community on wildfire danger. Attended a meeting with AFD Chief Douglas Schrage. 
*Working to upgrade Campbell Airstrip Road with a shaded fuel break of 100 meters wide along its 

length. 

 
Vice-President’s Report, Chad Hufford 
No report. 
 
Secretary’s Report, Margaret Nelson 
*September minutes were approved, as amended. 
*Email is BasherCCsecretary@gmail.com. 
 
Treasurer’s Report, Jeff Allen 
No report. 
 
Federation of Community Council’s (FCC) report Don Crafts 
Past president of the BCC, and current designee to the FCC indicated that the Federation of Community 
Councils, is working with the Mayor and Assembly on the homeless issue. Also reported that the school 
board is working on updating security at all ASD school entrances.  
 
Community Patrol report, Troy Weiss 
Safety Patrol member Diane Schenker gave the community patrol report.  Thank you to Kasteler 
Consulting and Brown Lawn & Snow Service for moving barriers at gas line. Found 30+ hypo needles 
there. Signage at Basher pullout and Bear Tree Trash seem to be working. Please be sure to tell 
neighbors when you are traveling as break-ins do occur at unoccupied homes. Email: 
bashercommunitypatrol@gmail.com. 
 
LRSA Report, Ted Trueblood 
The LRSA report is as follows: 

1. Summer work program included approximately 4,000 lineal feet of new RAP on Atelier, Burning 
Bush, Nearpoint and Basher; 
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2. The RAP work at the top end of Basher required widening the road to avoid encroaching on 
private property. The road now meets fire lane standards; 

3. Heavy brush cutting occurred at the end of the season; 
4. Culvert repairs at the Stuckagain Creek crossing Basher took 2 tries and hope it alleviates winter 

icing; and, 
5. Budget: healthy—at 1.25 mils the tax rate for our LRSA is one of the lowest in Anchorage. 

 
ByLaw Change 
Secretary Margaret Nelson presented the bylaws for approval. The council approved two bylaw changes, 
as amended. The bylaws now go to the Municipal Assembly for approval. See attached bylaws. 
 
Assembly Report 
Assemblymen Pete Peterson and Forrest Dunbar gave a report to the council. This is Dunbar’s last 
meeting as a member of the assembly.  
 
Meeting Adjourned 8:32 p.m. 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Jim Wojciehowski, President 
 
 
Members in attendance: Duby Baxter, Loren Baxter, Scott Cameron, Debbie Cameron, Robin Dublin, 
Barbara Hood, Gwen Hufford, Susan Krafts, Robin Klein, Kirsten Marchant, Chris Marchant, David 
Matthys, Hillary Morgan, Kathy Privratsky, Ken Privratsky, Carlton Roberts, Penny Rohacek, Peggy Rotan, 
Diane Schenker, Dirk Sisson, Nanette Stevenson, Joyce Wojciehowski 
 
Guests in attendance: Forrest Dunbar, Pete Peterson 
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